THETIS ISLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING AT FORBES HALL

9:35 AM TUESDAY, JAN 5, 2016
Attending: Don Sinclair (Chair), Matt Hess, Donna Stadt, Nicole Chiasson, Michelle Black, Ron Bannister, Chad Kerr, Dee Smith, Celine Valestrand
Unable to attend: Nettie Hayter
Agenda: Request from: Dee about what setting the hall’s room temperature should be when not in use; Janice regarding maintenance issue with the vacuum cleaner, and storage of Christmas lights.
Treasurer’s Report: Matt presented and explained the report which was accepted and approved. 

Hall Manager Report: circulated by Anne-Marie in advance was reviewed and accepted. 
Membership Report: Dee reported 7 memberships so far in 2016 
STANDING COMMITTEES:

Kitchen: an update in the clean-up protocols for the kitchen; request for a new coffee maker; a new oven thermometer was purchased. 
Repair and Maintenance: on-going
Quarterly Magazine: Nicole Chiasson – on going
Garden Committee: nothing new to report
OLD BUSINESS:

Metal pavilion roof:   on-going 
Library window blinds: M/P/C purchase two window blinds (Seniors Committee to purchase an additional window blind) and install up to three more blinds for all the windows in the library.
Water samples:  Ron to continue to coordinate with Virginia Lamb on monthly inspections; Dee to obtain VIHA protocols on how to obtain water samples.
NEW BUSINESS: 

New projector screen: M/P/C Matt Hess to purchase the $800 screen
Library chairs: M/P/C purchase two more green IKEA chairs (using the $89 gift certificate and wait for a ‘free shipping’ sale).   Ron to scotch guard the new library chairs.
Water Cooler: Dee will make a new sign for drain use, ‘water only.’
Hall temperature:  the main hall will be left at 10 degrees Celsius and the library at 15 degrees Celsius when not in use.
Maintenance:  Chad to look at the vacuum cleaner; Christmas lights will be stored in the backroom until Robbie Burn’s night. 
Coffee table:  Heather to look into replacement options.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 AM

Minutes prepared by Heather Hunter 
The next meeting will be on Tuesday, Feb 2, 2016 at 9:30 in the Hunter Room
